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Magistrates explain some aspects of the Interlock Program to self-represented defendants, the
Interlock Program is not explained to the vast majority of defendants by anyone during the court
process. It is not until the person approaches the Department of Transport seeking to apply for
their licence back, that the Interlock Program will be explained to the person. It is considered
that the Magistrate should be required to explain the specifics and the costs involved with the
Interlock Program at the time of sentencing, as well as a written document which sets out the
material for the defendant’s information.

c) Implications for defendants in rural, regional and remote areas

The Interlock Program poses several issues for defendants in rural, regional and remote areas.
Firstly, accessibility to providers of interlock fittings is an issue. The Regulation provides for an
exemption if the defendant is more than 150 kilometres away from the nearest interlock provider.
However, how can a defendant, who is 100 kilometres away from the nearest provider, have
their car fitted while unlicensed?

Secondly, access to employment is an issue. Defendants in rural, regional and remote areas
are often entirely dependent on their driver licences to perform their work. Without their licences,
they are likely to suffer adverse consequences in their access to employment and suffer social
and economic hardship. The existing exemptions present a high bar for defendants to meet and
often involves a complex process that is usually navigated without legal aid assistance. The
‘severe hardship’ provision also does not extend to hardship in getting themselves or a family
member to/from work or study.

In short, the Interlock Program is already a regime that disadvantages defendants by imposing
an additional two-year period of disqualification due to their inability to meet the requirements
of the Interlock Program. The extension of the program to five years, and to mid-range drink
drivers, creates significant and disproportionate disadvantages to low-income earners, and is
not based on evidence or data to support the deterrent effect of the program. The Society
therefore does not support the proposed amendment to the program.

If you have any queries regarding the contents of this letter, please do not hesitate to contact
our Policy Solicitor, Deborah Kim by phone on_ or by email to

Yours faithfully

Ve ea

Bill Potts
President
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